“I have voted in favor of freezing federal pay increase months ago and welcome the Presidents support.  It is my hope the President is sincere about finally reigning in federal spending and is looking for solutions to address our national debt.  This could be a productive beginning to a bipartisan effort to bring federal spending under control,” said Heller.   
